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31 March 2021 

Dear parent/carer, 
 

Proposed Waiting Restriction – Holt Lane, Kingsley.  
 

We hope that you are well. 
 

School have received a letter from Staffordshire County Council’s Divisional Highways 

Programme, advising that representation has been made to the local County Councillor to 

support the implementation of waiting restrictions along Holt Lane (the road upon which school 

is situated). 
 

The letter advises that the proposal is following safety concerns raised by members of the public 

regarding on-street parking along Holt Lane at the beginning and end of the school day, 

around our lovely school. As you know, parking safely is something which school regularly write 

about and encourage in our newsletters. 
 

The proposal is for double yellow lines and single yellow lines (restricted parking Mon-Fri  

08:30-09:30 and 14:30-15:30) which will cover at least one side of the road (and in some parts, 

both sides), for much of the area between the junction of Holt Lane and Dovedale Road, 

towards the entrance to Haste Hill Avenue. There would be parking on one side of the road for 

a small number of vehicles prior to the bend (towards the front of school) and for a small stretch 

near to the car park exit.  
 

As you would expect, the proposal includes double yellow lines on both sides of the road where 

it bends around the corner.  
 

Zig zags remain as areas where there should be no stopping so children are kept safe. If you 

wish to comment on the Council’s proposals, visit: www.staffordshire.gov.uk/HoltLaneKingsley 

by Monday 12th April 2021 (newly extended date). If this link is unsuccessful, please email any 

thoughts to: alistair.bishop@staffordshire.gov.uk . Should you prefer to share your thoughts in 

writing by this date, please address these to Staffordshire County Council, 1 Staffordshire Place, 

Tipping Street, Stafford, ST16 2DH, for the attention of: Mike Smith. 
 

May we please again ask that all cars are parked carefully, considerately, responsibly and 

legally around school so we can keep our fabulous children, brothers, sisters, parents, carers, 

grandparents, aunties, uncles, neighbours and other members of the Parish safe. By parking 

with care we are continuing to look after each other. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Mr A. Brayford 
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